RAFAT A. SHAHID, Assistant Agency Director

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL HEALTH Hazardous Materials Division 80 Swan Way, Rm. 200 Oakland, CA 94621 (510) 271-4320

July 1, 1993

Pamella Sherman Sherman Trucking P.O. Box 20427 Castro Valley CA 94546

RE: Soil Investigation, 15725 Railroad Av., San Lorenzo

Dear Ms. Sherman:

Due to a release of diesel fuel sometime prior to March, 1990 from a former above ground tank at your property, you carried out a soil contamination investigation. Suspected contaminated soil was removed, and in October, 1992, confirmatory samples were taken. Sample results indicate that very low levels (less than 2 ppm) of total extractable hydrocarbons were present in the remaining soil.

Based on these low analytical findings and upon other information available to us at this time, this office requires no further investigative or remedial work to be carried out at your site in connection with the above ground storage tank leak.

You may contact me at (510)271-4320 with any questions.

Sincerely,

Pamela J. Evans

Senior Hazardous Materials Specialist

c: Gil Jensen, Alameda County District Attorney's Office Richard Hiett, RWQCB